KITH AND KIN

Marshfield Area Genealogy Group
P.O. Box 337, Marshfield, W1 54449

JANUARY AND FEBRUARY
MEETINGS

Our January Meeting will be held at the Marshfield
Clinic in Room #’s G627, G628 and G629. These
are the mini conference rooms behind the Cafeteria
on the Ground Floor. John Berg will be presenting
an informational slide show on “Marshfield
Blacksmiths”. John currently lives and teaches
History in Wisconsin Rapids, but his Great-
Grandfather, Michael Berg, was one of
Marshfield’s first blacksmiths. The meeting
begins at 7:00 p.m. with a short business meeting
to follow. Invite your friends and neighbors for
~ ais unique presentation on Marshfield history and
the genealogy of the Berg family.

For anyone wishing to use the library, call Vickie
at 387-4044; with specific titles and call numbers
that you wish to check out. She will bring ordered
items only to the meeting. The entire library will
not be brought to this meeting because of the set-
up of the room. If you have materials to return,
bring them along to the meeting or drop them off
at the house.

Our February Meeting is still not set at this time,
We have three possibilities: a meeting at the U.W.
Marshfield Center Library to find out what sources
they may have to help genealogists, a meeting at
the Upham Mansion with a tour and presentation
of genealogical sources available, or guest speaker
Kevin Shibilski, Wisconsin Senator representing
the 24th District. Kevin is not only a politician but
a genealogist in the Stevens Point and Portage

[ ounty areas. Come to the January Meeting to see
~ what we have planned for you for February. If you
‘are unable to attend the January Meeting and wish
to join us in February, call Bill Holmquist, our
program chairman at 387-0523 for more details.

PBS “ANCESTORS”

The Public Broadcasting System is preparing a
genealogical series called Ancestors. Ten episodes
are planned in what will be the first television series
to provide basic information for beginning
genealogists and family historians. Contact your
local PBS station for more details. The FGS Forum
Vol. 7, No. 3 featured a lengthy article by Mr.
Sterling Van Wagenen.

¥

(from the Dubuque County - Key City Genealogical
Society Newsletter, Vol. XVIII, No. 4 - Dec. 1995, p.
4.)

ETN GENEALOGY COURSES
FOR WINTER 1996

“Introduction to Genealogical Research” ,"',:‘
Wednesdays, January 24 - February 21, 7:00 - 8:20
p.m.

“Advanced Genealogy”, Wednesdays, February 28 -
March 27, 7:00 -'8:20 p.m. - - e e

Fee: $36 per course. To register, contact
Registration Office, Room 333, Wisconsin Center,
702 Langdon S$t., Madison, WI 53706, (608) 262-
2452, ETN courses are held on U.W. Marshfield
Center campus, (site #703), (715) 387-1147.

CORRESPONDENCE COURSE:
INTRODUCTION TO GENEALOGICAL
RESEARCH

Fee: $55. To register, contact Independent Learning,
104 Extension Bldg., 432 N. Lake St., Madison, WI
53706, (608) 262-2011 or (800) 442-6460.
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KITH AND KIN

The bimonthly newsletter of the Marshfield Area Genealogy
Group, 2 non-profit organization created to collect, preserve,
and disseminate genealogical data found in the Marshfield
Area to promote genealogicai research. The purpose of the
group is educational. The group is associated with the
Wisconsin Genealogical Council.

MEETINGS: The meetings are the fourth Thursday of each
month, at 7:00 p.m. in the Marshfield Clinic Conference
Room LL-207. The November-December meeting is held the
first Thursday in December,

SUBSCRIPTIONS: Subscriptions are free with membership.
(The business year runs from May 1 to April 30). Individual
membership is $12 per year, and family membership, for
those living at the same address, is §15 per year. Organization
membership fees are the same as for an individual
membership. Mid year memberships include all current
volume issues.

OFFICERS AND BOARD MEMBERS

President Vickie Schnitzler 715-387-4044
Vice-President Sherry Framness 715-384-9396
Secretary Betty Schuster 715-884-6821
(Mon-Weds Days at WISCO)  715-387-3418
Treasurer Lorraine Markee No Phone
Director 1994-96 Diane Susa 715-676-3376
Director 1995-97 Kathleen Englebretson 715-384.3439
Past President Jane Braun 715-267-7377
Newsletter Editor ~ Vickie Schnitzler 715-387-4044
Program Bill Holmguist 715-387-0523
Librarians Don & Vickie Scnitzler 715-387-4044
Standing Committees:
History and

Arxchivist Edna Loiselle 715-384-2219
Education &

Research Kathleen Englebretson 715-384-3439
Publicity Lorraine Markee No Phone
Ad Hog¢ Committees: - T .
Forms Lucille Zinthefer T15-387-4877
Necrology Lucille {eick 715-394-5298
Fund Raising Bill Holmquist 715-387-0523
Publications Lorraine Markee No Phone

IMPORTANT NOTICE CONCERNING “KITH & XIN”
The contents of our newsletter “Kith and Kin” is gathered
from a number of sources: through our exchange newsletters,
your coniributions and from notices and announcements
received by the group. While every attempt is made to include
only reliable information, you should be aware that notices
given in our newsletter are for information only and are not
necessarily a recommendation. All trademarks and trade
names are the property of their respective holders.

PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE -

Dear Members:

It looks like a busy spring and summer by the
looks of the Upcoming Events column. With so
many opportunities to learn more about genealogy,
please try to take in at least one of the activities
mentioned. If you’re planning a vacation this
summer, you might want to work it around one of
the many out of state meetings or workshops.
Remember, we are never to old to learn and who
knows, you might just find a new relative at one of
the meetings.

Special thanks to Bill Holmquist for
“volunteering” to fill the vacancy of Program
Chairman. Please give Bill all of your ideas for
upcoming programs and workshops. He is eager
to make it a good year. '

Special thanks also goes out to the entire crew
working on the Necrology Index at the Library. I..
won’t be long before it’s done. However, if you
have some time available, contact Lorraine Markee
to see where you can help.

Happy Hunting,

Vickie Schnitzler
MAGG President

NEW MEMBERS

Carolyn Kautzer
104 N. Maple
Marshfield, WI 54449

Judy Petersen
600 N. LaSalle St.
Spencer, WI 54479

ADDRESS CHANGE

Arnold M. Heggelund (as of 2-1-96) !
1067 Metten Ave.
Pittsburg, CA 94565-6222
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COMING EVENTS (1996)

Feb. 10

March 16

March 22-23

March 23

March 30

April 13

9:15 a.m. - 12:00 noon, Central
Wisconsin Computer Interest Group at
Albertson Learning Center, UW-
Stevens Point. Program will feature
Jerry Viste talking about using your
Computer to manage and analyze your
genealogical information. For more
information call Jerry Viste at (715)
845-6128.

“Piecing the Past...A Family History
Workshop” at University of Wisconsin-
Parkside in Kenosha. Featured speaker
is Katherine Scott Sturdevant; professor
of history at Pikes Peak Community
College, 9:00 a.m. - 3:15 p.m. For
information write Friends of the
Library, c/o Ellen Pedraza, UW-
Parkside, P.O. Box 2000, Kenosha, WI
53141-2000.

“Family History Seminar” sponsored by
the Appleton Family History Center and
Fox Valley Genealogical Society at
Appleton, WI. Featured speaker Jayare
Roberts from the Family History
Library in Salt Lake City, Utah. For
information call Nancy Luckow at (414)
632-8391 or Jerry Bravick at (141) 733-
0011.

“Spring Seminar” sponsored by the
Clark County (WA) Genealogical
Society with speaker Dr. George
Schweitzer at Club Green Meadows,
7703 NE 72nd Ave., Vancouver, WA,
8:00 a.m. - 3:30 p.m. - :

AGLL’s “Seminar at Sea” a 7-day
workshop on the Caribbean with
speakers Dr. George Schweitzer,
William Dollarhide, Raeone Steuart,
and Bradley W. Steuart. More details
by phoning 1-800-733-4004.

“Back to Basics” Workshop at
‘Watertown hosted by the
Dodge/Jefferson Counties

Genealogical Society, For information
send SASE to D/ICGS Workshop, P.O.
Box 91, Watertown, W1 53094-0091.

April 20

May 8-11

May 17-19

May 18

June 7-8

June 14-15

Tuly 25-27

August 14-17

October 12
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A Cemetery Workshop at Gateway
Technical College, Elkhorn, W1
sponsored by Wisconsin Old Cemetery
Society. Send SASE to WSOCS
Workshop c/o Peggy Gleich, P.O. Box
8003, Janesville, WI 53547-8003.

“Traveling Historical Trails, Families
on the Move” National Genealogy
Society Conference in the Stafes to be
held at Nashville, TN. Contact NGS,
4527 17th Street North, Arlington, VA
22207-2399.

“Trails West” at Thunder Bay, Ontario,
Canada sponsored by the Thunder Bay
District Branch, Ontario Genealogical
Society, For information and registration
forms (available January) write to Seminar
‘96, 244 Poplar Ave., Thunder Bay,
Ontario, Canada P7B 1V9.

Wisconsin State Genealogical Society
Spring meeting in Eau Claire, WI at the
Holiday Inn Campus Area. Featured
speaker is Sharon DeBartolo Carmack. .
For information, contact John A.
Brissee, Rt. 2 Echo Valley Road,
Brooklyn, W1 53521-9448. (608)
835-9750.

New England Historical Genealogical
Society and Newberry Library Joint
Conference in Chicago, IL. For'information
contact NEHGS, 101 Newbury St., Boston,
MA 02116-3007.

Gene-A-Rama “96 in Wisconsin Dells
at the Holiday Inn,

Third Annual “4 Corners Ancestor
Fair” in Springdale, AR. For more
information send a SASE to 4 Corners,
509 W. Spring, Fayetteville, AR 72701,

Federation of Genpealogical Societies
Conferences, “In Your Ancestor’s
Image” will be held in Rochester, NY,

Wisconsin State Genealogical Society Fall
Meeting at Fond du Lac, WI with Daniel M.
Schlyter, A. G. as the featured speaker. For
information, contact John A. Brissee, Rt. 2
Echo Valley Road, Brooklyn, WI 53521-
9448.
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COPYRIGHT PERSI
INFORMATION

Writing your family history? Do you want to
protect it by copyrighting it? Here are some
helpful suggestions:

While you are writing your history, you can protect
it by writing “Copyright” followed by the year in
which you began writing and your name. This is
called “Common-law Copyright” and will protect
your work until it is printed. When it is printed, the
copyright notation needs to appear on the title page
only.

After you have finished writing your book and

want to print it and distribute to family and friends,
you should protect it further by filing official
copyright papers with: Copyright Office, Library
of Congress, Washington, D.C. 20559. The phone
number to call is 1 (101) 479-8700.

(from The Illuminator, Zion Gen. Soc., Vol. 11, No.
3, 1995, P. 3.)

POSTAL GUIDELINES

The high-speed equipment of the Postal Service
works best only when the postal patrons make their
postings compatible with the machines. In order to
-do this there are ways of addressing your mail that
will facilitate the processing.

Type or print address in all CAPS.

Align the address on the left margin.

Do not use punctuation marks, use a space.

Use black ink. Print clear and sharp.

Keep address from slanting.

Attention line should be above address.

Use Apt., Bldg., etc. instead of # sign.

. Zip code is the last line on envelope.

(from The Hluminator, Zion Gen. Soc., Vol. 11, No.
3, 1995, P. 3.)

®NOU R LN~

This acronym is the abbreviation for the
PERIODICAL SOURCE INDEX, which is
produced by the joint efforts of the Genealogical
department of the Allen County Public Library
Foundation, and the Family History Library in
Salt Lake City, UT, has now brought out a
microfiche edition of PERSI. Of special interest
to us is that Family History Centers have received
permission to purchase copies of the fiche. This
can save countless hours of searching. PERSI
provides:
*Index to 1700 English and French language
genealogical periodicals.
*Subject access to nearly 500,000 articles.
*Entry for you through separate indexes to
articles on localities, families, and research
methods.

It does not however:

*Index every name in the article.

*Index or include book reviews, queries,
ancestor or family charts.

*Include newsletter or family surname
magazines.

*Provide access to the actual article. )

*Provide page numbers for the article it indexes.

The retrospective index covering articles in
Journals dated from 1847 through 1985 has not
yet been completed. About 200 of the most
popular genealogical periodicals dated 1986 or
later, however, have been indexed on an annual
basis. If you wish to obtain copies of articles that
are listed in PERSI you should contact the Allen
Co. Library with the full entry from the PERSI
fiche. You may make as many as 5 to 8 requests
in each letter. You will be billed a flat fee for
each letter plus 20 cents for each page copied.
Contact the library at P.O. Box 2270, Ft. Wayne,
IN 46801.

{from Tacoma-Pierce co. Gen. Soc. via The
Hluminator, Zion Gen. Soc. Newsletter, Vol. 11,
No. 3, 1995, P. 4.)
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- THE STATE OF FRANKLIN--

Between 1784 and 1788, some records show
citizens from the State of Franklin, NOT
Tennessee. Known today as the “lost state”, it
was about to become our 14th state and a fact in
the history of the United States. Davy Crockett
was a Franklinite, born in 1786, and is one of the
most notable individuals to claim this fact. The
state was named for Benjamin Franklin, mostly to
solicit his support. It had first been named
Frankland. It did exist from 1784 to 1788 and had
a governor, legislature and a court system. The
State of Franklin broke away from North Carolina
and thus lacked their support for statehood.
Approval by the U.S. Congress was denied by one
vote. In 1789, North Carolina finally ceded its
western lands to the United States. In 1796,
Tennessee became the 16th state and included the
Franklin Territory that is now 14 counties in
northeast Tennessee.

{from The Bulletin Board, Jan. 1995, via
Kishwaukee Genealogists Newsletter, P.O. Box
5503, Rockford, IL 61125, Vol. 9, Issue 1,
Sept./Oct. 1995,:p. 4.)

%k %

NEW FAMILY HISTORY
CENTER

The Oshkosh Church of Latter Day Saints now
has its own Family History Center! The address

is 2828 Scenic Drive, off Oakwood Road near
Highway 21. Hours are Wednesday, 9 a.m.-noon,
1-5 p.m. and 6:30-8:30 p.m.; Thursday, 6:30-8:30
p.m. Call (414) 232-3612 and leave a message for
an appointment for Saturdays.

(from Winnebagoland Gen. Soc., Veol. 9, No. 3,
June 1995, via Dodge/Jeff. Counties Gen. Soc.,

t Inc., Vol. 10, No. 3, Pg. 3, August 1995.)

INDIANS AND THE U.S.
CENSUS

White people who married Indians were not listed
on the U.S. Census if the marriage took place in
OK, AR, or MO before 1889. They were
considered part of the Indian Nation into which
they were married. In 1905, all Indians had to fill
out a claim including children, grandparents, birth,
death, etc. The National Archives has these
applications to the Court of Claims.

(from The Herald, Montgomery County, AZ via
Gen. Soc. of Monroe Co., MI, Vol 19, No. 3,
August 1995, via Dodge/Jeff. Counties Gen. Soc.,
Inc., Wi, Vol. 10, No. 3, p. 3, August 1995.)

* kK

BABIES IN THE U.S. CENSUS

Census enumerators were instructed to take the
census AS OF the census date, regardless of the
visit date. Babies born after the “date™ were not to
be included, but deaths were! Although all
enumerators did not apply this rule, genealogists
should be aware of which dates should have
shown. The census day for 1790, 1800, 1810, &
1820 was for the first Monday in August of each
year; for 1830 through 1900, June 1; for 1910,
April 15; for 1920(Ed: did not give date for 1920);
and for 1930 through 1980, April 1.

(from Qur Heritage, Vol. 35, #4, Summer 1994 via
Gen. Soc. of Monroe Co., MI, Vol. 19, No. 3,
August 1995, via Dodge/Jeff. Counties Gen. Soc,
Inc., Vol. 10, No. 3, Pg. 3, August 1995.)

e

A man or woman is never truly dead, so long as a
single person has some knowledge or
remembrance of them.

(from “The Sunny Side of Genealogy”, by Fonda
D. Baselt, 1988, p. 93.)
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10 COMMANDMENTS FOR
THE TRAVELER

On the Butterfield Stage Route in Kansas, the
coach was drawn by four or six horses, with a
day’s run about 20 miles. Relay stations were 8
miles apart and the speed was 5 miles per hour.
And these were the rules:

1. The best seat is the forward one, next to the
driver. If you have tendencies toward stage
sickness when riding backwards, you’ll get over it
quicker in this seat and receive less jolts and
jostling.

2. If the stage teams run away or are pursued by
Indians, stay in the coach and take your chances.
Don’t jump out for you will be either injured or
scalped.

3. In cold weather abstain from liquor for you are
subject to freezing quicker if under its influence
than as though you were cold sober.

4. But if you are drinking from a bottle, pass it
around. It is the only polite thing to do. Be sure
to procure all stimulants before leaving Dodge
City or Fort Elliot or stage station, for ranch
whiskey isn’t nectar.

5. Don’t smoke a strong cigar or pipe on the
stage, especially when women or children are
present. If chewing tobacco, spit to the leeward
side.

6. Don’t swear or smoke or lop over on neighbors
when sleeping. Let others share the buffalo robes
provided in cold weather.

7. Don’t shoot firearms for pleasure while en
route as it scares the horses.

8. Don’t discuss politics or religion. Do not point
out sites where robberies or Indian attacks took
place.

9. While at stations, don’t lag at wash basins or

privies. Don’t grease hair with bear grease or
buffalo tallow as travel is very dusty. (

10. Don’t imagine you are going on a picnic, for
safe travel is inconvient. Expect annoyances,
discomfort, hardships. Bear them with fortitude.
Be friendly and helpful to other passengers and
you will be a more pleasant one.

(from Seattle Gen. Soc. Bulletin, Autumn 1994,
Vol. 44, No. 1 via Fox Valley Gen. Soc.
Newsletter, Vol. 14, No. I, Summer 1995, P. 11.}

% e ok

BAVARIAN ANCESTRY?

The year 1996 marks the 1,200 anniversary of the
village of Thulba, Bavaria. Wilfred Bradach is
doing a chronicle on this Lower Franconian
village and its people who emigrated to the USA.
Any data regarding descendants of these B
emigrants should be sent to Wilfred Uhlmann ¢
Bradach, P.O. Box 383, Aurora, MN 55705.

(from Milwaukee Co. Gen. Soc. Reporter: Vol.
26, #3, August 1995, P. 77.) -

% o

PENSION FILES FOUND

Have you searched for your ancestor’s pension
file and had no success? It just might be among
the 105 boxes of pension records recently found at
the National Archives. Apparently these records,
which date back to the Revolutionary War, The
War of 1812, and Seminole War were not indexed
and microfilmed. The files are arranged by
account number and are being published in the
American Genealogy Magazine by Datatrace
System, P.O. Box 1587, Stephenville, TX 76401.
{from CGSA Newsletter, via Waukesha County
Gen. Soc. Newsletter, Vol. 6, No. 1, August 199{’
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- NATIONAL ARCHIVES
- GOPHER

The National Archives has made available an
Internet Gopher server that provides key
information relating to the National Archives -
descriptions of facilities nationwide; information
of agency holdings; publications and general
information leaflets; and some Federal
regulations, The Gopher is part of a pilot project
to make information about the agency and its
holdings available electronically.

The goal of the pilot project is to provide a unified
presentation and method of access to National
Archives information for Internet users. The
Gopher menu structure, which will be expanded
as new items become available, is designed to
reflect the breadth of the National Archives
organization. The Gopher is to serve government
agency personnel, educators, librarians, historians,
, 7enealogists, researchers, job-seekers, and
" members of the public. Future plans call for a
bulletin board presentation for dial in access to the
Gopher menu.

The Gopher is an excellent introduction to the
holdings of the National Archives for first time
users. Researchers can access information on
some of the most widely used collections,
including the Nixon Presidential Materials, Ansel
Adams photographs from the Still Pictures
Branch, captured German sound recordings,
electronic records, and an index of selected census
records. Research questions can be directed by e-
mail to inquire @nar.gov.

Text-base information can be accessed with a
Gopher client by connecting to the address
gopher.nar.gov. This information, together with
future additions of hypertext and multimedia
document, can also be found on the
. WorldWideWeb (WWW), using a client such as
* Mosaic, at http://www.nara.gov.

The National Archives is using the GN server for
the Gopher and HTTP protocols, running on an
1486 microcomputer. The freeware for the UNIX
operating system is by John Franks at
Northwestern University. The system
administrator is Jon Radel of Synetics, Inc.

(from Archives I Researcher Bulletin, Fall 1994,
No. 9 via Fox Valley Gen. Soc. Newsletter, Vol.
14, No. 1, Summer 1995, P. 12.)

3 O o

WHAT WAGES DID YOUR
ANCESTORS EARN?

In 1912 the minimum wage law was passed in
Great Britain while in the United States it was
enacted on 25 June 1938. This study (New
Standard Encyclopedia Year Book for 1935, Funk
& Wagnalls) gives index numbers of average
(hourly) wages of U.S. workers - exclusive of
agriculture.

1840 = $.33 1915 = $1.03
1845 = .33 1920 = 2.34
1850 = .35 1921 = 2.18
1855 = .38 1923 = 2.17
1860 = .39 1924 = 2.23
1865 = .58 1925 = 2.26
1870 = .67 1926 = 2.29
1875 = .67 1927 = 2.31
1880 = .60 1928 = 2.32
1885 = .64 1929 = 2.33
1890 = .69 1930 = 2.29
1895 = .68 1931 = 2.17
1900 = .73 1932 = 1.86
1905 = .82 1933 = 1.78
1910 = .93 1934 = 2.00

(from Milwaukee County Gen. Soc. Reporter:
Vol. 26, #3, August 1995, P. 106.)
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HAMBURG RECORDS IMMIGRANT AND ‘
PASSENGER LISTS “

If your ancestor emigrated through the port of
Hamburg, he may have lived and worked in
Hamburg for up to six months while awaiting
passage. The Hamburg Police Reports would
record when he registered with the police on
arrival. These reports have been microfilmed and
indexed by the Family History Library.

{from Prairie Pioneer via Waukesha County Gen.
Soc., Vol. 6, No. 1, August 1995, P.4.)

®oE ok

DOES YOUR OUTHOUSE
HAVE A MOON?

Ever wonder why a CRESCENT MOON is
carved into so many of the outhouses you see in
pictures?

When outhouses were in wide use, many people
were unable to read, so men’s and women’s
outhouses had to be identified with symbols. The
crescent moon, symbolizing Luna, the moon
goddess of Roman mythology, had become a
universal symbol of womankind, so it was used to
identify the ladies’ outhouse.

The sunburst, symbol of Sol, the sun god, was
used on the mens’ outhouses. -With time, the
mens’ outhouses fell into disuse and were soon
abandoned. Apparently, men found ways to get
along without enclosed facilities. The ladies’
outhouses, however, were better maintained and
lasted longer. That is why you see the crescent
moon on so many outhouses shown in pictures
today.

(from Washington County Senior Newsletter via
Waukesha County Gen. Soc. Newsletter, Vol. 6,
No. I, August 1995, P. 5)

The National Archives has published a second
edition of Immigrants and Passenger Arrivals: A
Select Catalog of National Archives Microfilm
Publications. This newly revised catalog contains
detailed descriptions of records relating to arrival
of passengers, crew members and vessels in U.S.
Ports. 13,000 new roll listings have been added,
including new ports of entry (Detroit, Galveston,
The St. Albans, Vermont district, San Francisco
and Seattle.)

The catalog is available at the National Archives
for $2.00 or it can be ordered from the National
Archives Trust Fund, P.O. Box 100793, Atlanta,
GA 30384. Include $3 for shipping and
handling.

(from Twigs and Branches ﬁz'a Waukesha County
Gen. Soc. Newsletter, Vol. 6, No. I, August 199{
P. &)

SWISS NATIONAL TOURIST
OFFICE

The Swiss National Tourist Office offers a free
brochure titled “A Genealogical How-to for
Americans of Swiss Descent.” You will receive a
three page letter containing information of the
Swiss Genealogical Society in Zurich. One of the
Society’s functions is to collect names and
addresses of individuals who are researching
Swiss families. This information is available for
public use. The Society collects both published
and unpublished material of Swiss families. The
brochure also lists genealogists in Switzerland,
and one genealogist in the U.S. for Swiss
research. Contact the: Swiss National Tourist
Office, 608 Fifth Avenue, New York, NY 10027
(from The Illuminator, Zion Gen. Soc. Newsletter,
Vol. 11, No. 3, 1995, P. 9.)
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- "HOLY FAMILY CHURCH CEMETERY

(Section 15, Town of Hendren, Clark Co., WD)

Arch
Artac
Amundson
Babich
Baltus
Baskovec
Bayuk
Bogdonovich
Boh
Bozicevich
Brezic
Brzezinski
Berendsen
Bukovec
Butala
Cesarec
Cesnik
—_hampa
Cohara
Cratzer
Collier
DeBevec
Debevec
Dergance
Digoski
Dobish
Dolence
Drogosh
Djubenski
Dygaski
Evans
Fortuna
Francel
Gerc
Glovan
Godec
Gosar
Govek
| 3regorich
Grasely
Hansen

Hedemark
Hemersbach
Hill

Hilge
Horvat
Hribar
Janezich
Jelercic
Jeras
Jordan
Jurceka
Kaltinger
Klancher
Klancar
Klanchar
Klapatauskas
Klarich
Klovas
Klune
Koch
Kobaly
Koschak
Kirn
Kotcon
Kavich
Kozar
Krainz
Kramarich
Krapf
Kutzler
Laken
Lamovec
Landini
Laurich
Laykovich
Lehto
Lesar
Lohrman
Lousha
Lucas
Lunka

Long
LaFlex
Lakotich
Malnorey
Marinici
Matkovich
Matousek
Mayme
Meke
Merkum
Morgal
Neimat
Novak
Oblack
Orth
Pakiz
Papesh
Parkel
Pekol
Perko
Perme
Pemic
Perovsek
Peruskek
Petkovsek
Pentor
Pietka
Platisa
Plautz
Podobnik
Podowitz
Podrovitz
Prebil
Quast -
Rakovec
Remzgar
Richards
Robertson
Romosh
Routar
Ruzich

Ruzic
Saule
Scharenbrack
Severson
Seliskar
Sladich
Smrecek
Snedic
Stamzar
Staut
Stremikis
Strnad
Tolaney
Trost
Trunkel
Trybula
Trybulia

s o ok e sk sk ok % % K % % o3

Ule
Ulesick
Urbanz
Verhunce
Verschay
Volarich
Volk
Vollrath
Volovsek
Varsho
Woef
Yartz
Zagar
Zallar
Zevnik
Zupanc

FREE METHODIST .

CEMETERY

(On Cty. Trk. H West, Town of York,
Section 9, Clark Co., WI) .

Peters
Ginger Lee

Rogers
David R.
Emily

For information on this and the previous
mentioned Clark County, WI Cemeteries,
contact Lorraine Markee, 406 N. Cherry
Ave., Marshfield, W1 54446-2226. A self-
addressed, stamped envelope, is a must for

areply.

Xoung
C. V.
Nathand
Robbie
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. MEETING DATES:

Thursday, January 25, 1996............ “Marshfield Blacksmiths and the Berg Family” as told
by local Historian and Geneaolgist, John Berg of Wisconsin
Rapids. Program begins approximately 7:00 p.m. with a
short business meeting to follow. Marshfield Clinic
Conference Rooms G627, G628, and G629.

Thursday, February 22, 1996.......... Program to be announced.

Thursday, March 28..................... Program to be announced.

KITH AND KIN

Marshfield Area Genealogy Group
P.O. Box 337
Marshfield, WI 54449-0337
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Butch & Vickie Schnitzler
301 8. Cedar
Marshfield, Wl 54449-0000



